
Resumption of our flights 

to the United Kingdom

Dear Valued Partner,

In line with latest UK Government guidelines, effective 11 June 2021, we are able to fly 

British, Irish nationals and UK residents into London-Heathrow (LHR) again from Qatar 

and across our network. This is in addition to continuing to accept our passengers 

travelling to Edinburgh (EDI).

Arriving to London-Heathrow (LHR):

Your clients, arriving to London-Heathrow (LHR), regardless of their point of origin, will be 

required to undergo mandatory quarantine at designated hotels for 10 days, unless they 

are transiting internationally (outside of the UK), or are exempted in accordance with the 

UK Government guidelines*.

Departing from London-Heathrow (LHR):

We will continue to fly alongside our oneworld partner, British Airways from Terminal 5 of 

the airport. There are no nationality and residency restrictions applicable to our 

passengers departing from the UK. Please advise your clients to continuously check entry 

requirements for their destinations.

For more information on essential travel regulations, please visit Travel Alerts page.

*Passengers of certain professions, such as Seafarers and Maritime Crew are exempted from 

some or all of the UK Government COVID-19 travel and entry requirements. Find out more here.
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https://www.qatarairways.com/en-ir/travel-alerts.html
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-travellers-exempt-from-uk-border-rules/coronavirus-covid-19-travellers-exempt-from-uk-border-rules

